Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

January 12, 2011 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, January 12, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.   











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time. 




 



  



 









2.0  Guy Giunta Re: Selectman's Appointment – Chair Nickerson stated he has asked Guy Giunta to meet with them tonight to ask him a couple of questions before being appointed to the BOS. Chair Nickerson provided Mr. Giunta with a list of the Boards/Committees that Steve Ober was the Selectmen's representative to and noted that if he felt he could not fill some of the spots, himself & Andy would help him. Mr. Giunta indicated he felt that filling the seats would not be a problem. Chair Nickerson asked what Mr. Giunta's feeling were on filling in for the next four months. Mr. Giunta stated if he can be of help to the Board and both of the Selectman agree they do not mind having him....then he would be willing to do it for the time period he is needed for. Selectman Livernois stated the Board's reasoning is Mr. Giunta is experienced and could jump right in to the position without training. Selectman Livernois swore-in Guy Giunta as Sanbornton's newest Selectman and his appointment form was signed. 








3.0  Russ Spearman Re: Alternate to the Library Trustees -  Chair Nickerson noted that Mr. Spearman is part of the Library Trustees. Mr. Spearman stated he has communication with Cab Vinton when he is in Florida and the time span varies but typically for six months for personal reasons. Mr. Spearman noted that he would be in Sanbornton for the elections in May. Selectman Livernois asked if he was still a resident for voting purposes and Mr. Spearman replied yes but eventually would become a Florida resident for tax purposes (homestead). Mr. Spearman noted he has discussed being an alternate with Cab Vinton. Selectman Livernois made a motion to appoint Russell Spearman as an alternate to the Library Trustees. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Livernois swore-in Mr. Spearman. 







4.0  Sheila Dodge Re: Pro Temp Moderator -  Mrs. Dodge apologized for being absent last week. Mrs. Dodge stated she didn't realize what was going on, evidently Liz Merry approached the BOS regarding payment to Dick Gardner for being “Pro Temp Moderator” in her place because Liz Merry can not be Moderator if she is running for election. Mrs. Dodge noted the payment would be a stipend ($75) which does not come from her budget and believes the BOS gave her the go ahead. Selectman Livernois stated he is not opposed to paying Mr. Gardner but does not remember discussing the issue. TA Veloski noted the Moderator stipend is in his budget. After brief discussion the BOS agreed the stipend would be paid to Mr. Gardner. 





   

5.0  Lewis Pond Road Re: Name Change – Chair Nickerson stated Mitch Lewis lives up on Shute Hill Road's extension and has requested the road be called Lewis Pond Road. Selectman Livernois stated sometimes you need to hunt around and look at different maps and someone may have already named the pond but its different when you build a road from subdivision. A Public Hearing would be needed. Chair Nickerson noted he does not like the idea. The BOS tabled the matter. 








6.0  Police Chief Hankard Re: Detail rates – Chief Hankard noted there are not many details being conducted currently but there are some. Chair Nickerson explained that Sanbornton's Police Department gets first refusal over special details, so they know where people are working in Town and the Chief would like to raise the rates. Chief Hankard stated the reason details is coming forward is due to the size of the Hunkins Pond Road project and being able to fill all of the details needed. Chief Hankard noted there is a policy in place to work a max of 20 hours, so Officers do not get tired and wants to keep the policy in place. Chief Hankard stated the detail rate was $47 dollars an hour but some neighboring communities bill at $60 dollars an hour and noted the Town's Officer detail rate is almost the lowest. The BOS reviewed a breakout of the detail rates.              Chief Hankard proposed increasing the bill out rate per hour, to be in the general range of Belknap County. Selectman Livernois stated the tricky part is that when the details are for Verizon the extra money comes from their pocket but for something like the “Y” project the extra money comes from the Town's pocket through the bid process. The Police Chief decides if the project needs a “flagger” versus a detail. Chief Hankard stated he would like to see the average used, $57 an hour but is uncertain if other Towns would provide details for the lower rate. Selectman Livernois made a motion to change the police detail rate to $60 dollars an hour, $38 dollars for the Officer and $22 dollars an hour for the Administrative portion. The Board will review the Vehicle Use Policy changes next week. Police Chief Hankard and Fire Chief DeSilva had issues with emergency situations.    









  




7.0  Old Business   







 

  7.1
Highway Garage – Chair Nickerson reported that two of the bays doors have been hung and the glass is warm to the touch. The office space is being painted, drop ceilings are being installed, most of the electric is complete and the project is scheduled to be complete by 2/14/11. Chair Nickerson noted the project is ahead of schedule. TA Veloski stated the Town is hoping to have an Open House sometime in April or May for residents to tour the Highway Garage. Chair Nickerson referred to the Board's vote last week regarding five ceiling fans and stated they may install four heavy duty 60” fans to save $500 dollars.    









  7.2 Bay & Upper Bay Road – Chair Nickerson stated Steve Goddard has expressed concern with the snowmobile trail being closed off due to guard rail and he has been trying to contact Jody Slack but has been able to reach anyone. Chair Nickerson noted if the Town has to move the guard rail it will cost a ton of money. Selectman Livernois stated the guard rail is in the Town's Right of Way and if the rail needs to be put up then  the snowmobile club will need to move their trail.  Chair Nickerson noted the Town is still waiting for the State to approve the plans/permits.  


  

  7.3 Ambulance – Chair Nickerson stated the ambulance was broken down again over the weekend. Guy Giunta noted an ambulance was purchased in 2003 through 2006. Selectman Livernois stated it only has 33,000 miles on it and the transmission automatically down shifts into Tow Haul mode at random times. TA Veloski noted the Town has money to buy an ambulance from the ambulance fund but Chief DeSilva was looking to buy only a new cab & chassis, to save the Town money (approx. $100K) because the box is still in good shape. The vehicle is out of warranty and has had $12,000 dollars worth of repairs in the last year. The BOS will discuss the ambulance with Chief DeSilva next week. 

 







    
 



8.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  8.1
Trash Hauling Contract – The BOS reviewed the contract with Blow Brothers (Best Way) that expires in February. Selectman Livernois made a motion to extend the contract with Blow Brothers for hauling waste for an additional year. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
      
  


  





    

9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement –  None at this time.     













10.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept $280 dollars from the Network Managers.  Selectman  Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   














11.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 




            11.1 1/5/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, January 5, 2011. Selectman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 5, 2011 with one correction. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.










12.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 

13.0 Correspondence  - The BOS reviewed. 




        



  






14.0 Town Administrator’s Report  




                                      14.1 Tracking mile per gallon – Town Vehicle  – TA Veloski stated FO McGee feels that it would not do much because the vehicles are used by so many people, instead of an individual.                                                                 

                                      









15.0 Selectman's Reports 








15.1 Huse Road Bridge – Chair Nickerson stated the Town has been in contact with DOT's Nancy Mayville, to try and replace the bridge with a concrete deck for approximately $20K. Chair Nickerson noted he is not sure where the funding would come from but it would save the Town money.  












16.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.




17.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 19, 2011 @ 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

1/12/2011

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


